Faculty Policy Committee (FPC) Academic Senate Report

April 16, 2018

Respectfully submitted by Karen Crowell, chair

Current membership:

Karen Crowell, chair

Erick Cremer (NURS)

Gordon Ching (BEaT)

Joshua Horowitz (HUM)

Luria Namba (NSCI)

Renee Dela Cruz (ATE)

Rick Cowan (GSSS)

Sandra Claveria (SSCI)

Shawn Sumiki (HOST)

Bill Lawrenz (ENG)

The 2018 Bullying Survey was finalized (using the 2014 Bullying Survey as a template) by the FPC, approved by the Academic Senate and sent out to faculty and staff on March 29th. There were twenty eight questions, some multiple choice and some were open ended requesting comments from the participants. The survey was closed on April 10th and a 2018 Bullying Survey Summary was created by the FPC after several meetings, and the final version is in the process of approval by the committee. There were 84 participants and the 2018 Bullying Survey Summary will be presented to the Academic Senate at the last meeting of spring 2018 on April 23rd. Karen Crowell, chair will be off island and Erick Cremer will present the summary to the Academic Senate.